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23rd April 2020
Dear Parents and Carers,

In light of recent government guidance, we are aware that some families' financial circumstances may have changed and therefore families may now be eligible for further support from the Local Authority.
 
At Avanti Fields, as always, will endeavour to support our families as much as possible. If your circumstances have changed in light of COVID-19 and you feel that you would benefit from further support please use the link below  to check  if you may be eligible for free school meals vouchers. 
To access this scheme please contact Local Authority directly, the school will be notified with any updates and we will contact you should you be eligible for further support during the school closure period. 

https://freeschoolmeals.leicester.gov.uk/
 
During the Coronavirus pandemic, the free school meal criteria has been extended to include families that fall into one of the categories:
· Zambrano carer
· Leave to remain in the UK under article 8 of the ECHR
· Section 17 of the Children Act 1989
· Section 4 of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999
This entitlement will stop once schools have re-opened. Please follow this link to apply https://families.leicester.gov.uk/coronavirus-free-school-meals
Furthermore, if you or a family member have been furloughed and are awaiting government payments, please consider the following practical financial steps.
 
· Make a list of all of your bank and utility providers and contact the relevant companies to let them know your situation. 
· Contact the essential ones first (bank, mortgage, rent, electricity and gas, internet) 
· Call centres are experiencing high volumes of calls, so try contacting companies via their websites, as there will be further advice and information posted there, which may reduce lengthy call waiting times. 
· Look at what subscriptions and payments you can cancel or freeze in the short term. 
· Please act as soon as possible, as there is help out there. Utility and mortgage companies are currently arranging emergency contingency payment plans.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The council has also set up a dedicated crisis support email address which you can use if you’re worried about having enough food, paying your bills or feeling lonely and isolated.  If you’re worried about an elderly neighbour you can alert them too.  Email C19support@leicester.gov.uk giving your telephone number and a member of council staff will call you back between 9.30am and 4pm, from Monday to Friday.  
 Finally, if you require practical support, please find below a link to the nearest food bank. To receive a food parcel you do not have to be in receipt of benefits and you do not need proof of income

https://www.trusselltrust.org/get-help/find-a-foodbank/leicestersouth/

Best wishes to you and your families and keep safe and healthy 
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Emma Taplin 
Principal
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